
Last Week’s Offerings: (June 17) 
  St. Wenceslaus     St. Joseph 

Adults:         $885.00     $365.00 
ACH:                    $35.00 
On-Line Giving:       $75.00       $50.00                
Plate:    $145.25       $15.00 
Total:             $1140.25     $430.00 
Total:          $658.00      $756.00 

Saint Wenceslaus Catholic Church     Saint Joseph Catholic Church 
500 North Wilson              511 North Elm 
Wilber, Nebraska              Tobias, Nebraska 
Masses: Saturday 6:00 p.m.            Mass: Sunday 8:00 a.m. 
            Sunday   10:00 a.m.              Confessions:  Sunday 7:30-7:50 a.m. 
Confessions:    Weekdays 15 min before Mass  

Saturday 5:30-5:50 p.m.    
Sunday 9:30-9:50 a.m. 

             
Pastor: Rev. Craig Doty Email: frcdoty@gmail.com Cell Phone: 402-540-0733   

Mailing Address: P.O. Box 706, Wilber, NE  68465 
Rectory Phone: 402-821-2689   

        Website:  stwenceslauswilber.org   

Nativity of St. John the Baptist               June 24, 2018 
 
This week’s Mass Schedule & Intentions:           
Monday   June 25  7:00 a.m.        +William A Muller    
Tuesday  June 26  7:00 a.m.          Wilfred Wiese 
Wednesday  June 27  7:00 a.m.     Special Intention of E. Parde 
Thursday  June 28  7:00 a.m.    +Deceased Relatives of D. Prochazka    
Friday   June 29  7:00 a.m.   +Poor Souls in Purgatory 
Saturday  June 30 6:00 p.m.   +Margaret Bauer 
Sunday  July    1 8:00 a.m. (Tobias) +Ronald Baxa 
            10:00 a.m.     For the People 
Liturgical Minister Schedules 

ST. WENCESLAUS CHURCH 

 
Saturday Sunday Saturday Sunday 

 
June 30 July 1 July 7 July 8 

 
6:00 p.m. 10:00 a.m. 6:00 p.m. 10:00 a.m. 

Acolyte J. Cox G. Baumann G. Chmelir K. Kiesel 

Reader R. Kozeal K. Muller M. Keller R. Pryor 

Servers E. Orozco S. Thelen M. Zimmerman K. Kiesel 

 
T.Moldenhauer J. Zoubek C. Radcliff G. Eschiti 

Thurifer   T. Morrissey     

Greeters D & C Kalkwarf K & B Kreshel J & B Vales S & J Thelen 

Organist M. Pryor J. Vrbka J. Vrbka L. Hajek 

Cantor J. Kalkwarf E. Parde R. Kozeal S. Thelen 

 
ST. JOSEPH CHURCH 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Peter’s Pence Collection will be taken up next weekend.   We can show our solidarity with the Holy Father and our 
suffering brothers and sisters abroad through our support of next week’s Collection.  These funds allow him to provide 
emergency assistance to victims of war, disaster, oppression, and disease.  Please use the envelope attached to the 
bulletin and be as generous as you can to this collection.  Contributions may be placed in the collection basket at Mass 
through July 7-8.  Please make checks payable to the parish. 
 
The Diocesan Canoe Trips are coming up!  This three-day outdoor adventure for high school sophomores, juniors, 
seniors, and college students includes daily Mass, confessions, talks, private reflection time, and other opportunities for 
youth to grow in their relationship with Christ. A campfire, skits and rosary fill the evening hours. Dates are July 8-10 and 
July 10-12, cost is $100.  To register, go to  http://www.lincolndiocese.org/camps/diocesan-canoe-trip  
The parish will pay half of the registration fee for those who are interested!  Let Fr. Doty know if you plan to go. 
 

 
Sunday Sunday Sunday 

 
June 24 July 1 July 8 

 
8:00 a.m. 8:00 a.m. 8:00 a.m. 

Reader P. Nolte G. Baxa P. Nolte 

Server CDim/JNun/BSch CDim/MDim/JNun MDim/JNun/BSch 

Organist/Cantor   J. Rada   

Giftbearers S&D Woitalewicz D. Henkel D. Jess 

“Science tells us that in the 
embryo the whole human 
being who will be is becoming, 
projected in each tiny detail; to 
this our faith adds that what 
we have is not some unknown 
project of nature but a project 
of the creator’s love. St. John 
the Baptist’s mission is 
entirely traced out before his 
birth: ‘And you, child, will be 
called prophet of the Most 
High, for you will go before the 
Lord to prepare his ways.’ The 
Church holds that John the 
Baptist was already sanctified 
in his mother’s womb by the 
presence of Christ. That is 
why she celebrates the feast 
of his birth.” - Fr. Raniero 
Cantalamessa (6/22/07) 

mailto:frcdoty@gmail.com
http://www.lincolndiocese.org/camps/diocesan-canoe-trip


How to access great Catholic Content at formed.org: 
1) Go to www.formed.org 
2) Type in our parish code:  45d335 
3) Set up an account, establishing your own username and password, which you will use each time you log on. 

Raffle tickets are being sold to support Catholic Social Services:  1 for $10 or 3 for $20. The drawing will be August 
10; need not be present to win. Tickets are available from Fr. Doty and also at the CSS offices or by going to 
www.cssisus.org.  Win $1,000 cash OR a pair of 2018 Nebraska Football season tickets. 
 
Totus Tuus Summer Catechism will be held July 22-27 this summer!  TOTUS TUUS (Latin for "Totally Yours" Jesus, 
through Mary) is a summer Catholic catechetical program dedicated to the youth in order to evangelize and teach the faith 
of the Church. A team of college students (2 men and 2 women) will be coming to Wilber to lead the program. Thank you to 
Brad & Kelly Kalkwarf who will be hosting the 2 women and Randy & Michelle Pryor who will be hosting the 2 men. Thank 
you to Randy & Pam Kozeal who offered to host the team for dinner one evening. 

• Those going into 1st-8th grades will meet Monday-Friday (9 am–3 pm); High School students will meet 
Sunday-Thursday (8-10 pm). 

• Cost is $25 / student (1st - 8th grade) and FREE for high school students.  Please return the registration form 
ASAP. 

• At least 3 dinner host families are still needed for the Totus Tuus Team:  Sunday, Monday, Tuesday, & 
Thursday. 

• There will be a Parish Potluck Dinner on Wednesday, July 25 from 5:30-7:30 pm. 
 
Coffee and Rolls at St. Wenceslaus Church will be held after Mass on the following Sundays:  June 24, July 8, July 
22, August 12 and August 26.  All are invited and welcome!  
 
Coffee and Rolls will be held at St. Joseph Church after Mass on the 3rd Sunday of the month:  July 15. 
 
If you haven’t done so already, please register your family online through our parish website!! 
Every household/family is asked to REGISTER through the website so that we can update our database of 
parishioner contact info, birthdates, etc.  Go to stwenceslauswilber.org click on “Welcome”, then “Registration”.  
Online giving is also now available.  “Online Giving” for each parish is under the “Give” tab/menu. 
 
The Divorce Survival Guide for Men & Women seeking healing from Divorce began again on June 4, 2018 at John 
XXIII Diocesan Center in Lincoln from 7:00-9:00 pm. The Catholic’s Divorce Survival Guide was created to bring hope 
and healing to divorced and separated Catholics. This 12 week program will be leader-facilitated & features 30-minute DVD 
segments that cover topics of shock, denial, anger, grief, guilt, forgiveness, money, kids, annulment, and much more. 
Classes are kept small. Register ($50 fee) by calling the Family Life Office at, 402-473-0620, or catholicflo@cdolinc.net 
 
A brief presentation on “Deliverance” will be given on Thursday, July 5 from 7:00-8:30 pm at the John XXIII 
Diocesan Center (3700 Sheridan Blvd, Lincoln).  The Office of Evangelization is hosting this event with four parts (20 
minutes each).  This is open to ALL:  laity, religious, clergy, member of the Christian community & anyone who would like a 
better understanding of the meaning of deliverance and how each person can benefit from it.  Topics will be “The Meaning 
of Deliverance”, “Unbound Ministry”, “Witness to the Power of Deliverance”, and “Q&A”.  No Registration Required. 
 
The Revive! Young Adult Conference will be held at the Newman Center in Lincoln (16th & Q) July 13-14. It will be an 
opportunity for networking, encounter with Jesus, and renewal in the faith! It will include a keynote speaker, Mass and BBQ 
with the Bishop as well as live entertainment!  For more information, contact olaurae@gmail.com; to register, go to 
https://lincolndiocese.regfox.com/revivelnk. 
 
Day of Equipping: This training seminar, presented by Bart Schuchts, will be held July 20-21 at Pius X High School in 
Lincoln, NE.  During this training you will learn the foundations of abiding in Christ, hearing His voice, and becoming 
empowered to pray for others as Jesus did. If you desire the Holy Spirit operating in your life, this training is for you.  Cost is 
$80 after May 14.  To register, go to  https://jpiihealingcenter.org/index.php/events.  Contact the Office of Evangelization for 
information on student rates or need based scholarships, 402-473-0615. 
 
Join Father Doty and Father Rayer on a Pilgrimage to the shrines of Our Lady of Fatima and Our Lady of Lourdes 
September 12-23!  Please see the Brochure with detailed itinerary at the front entrance of both churches.  See 
Portugal, central Spain, France, and Barcelona. Pilgrimage will include daily Mass, roundtrip airfare from Omaha, 10 nights 
accommodation, breakfast and supper daily, entrance fees, motor coach transportation, whisper headsets. Cost is $3,995 / 
person for double occupancy. Register online at http://www.tektonministries.org/MarianShrinesFall18 .  
 
Religious Freedom Week began June 22:  People of faith are committed to serving others in God’s love in healthcare, 
child welfare, migration and refugee resettlement, education, and more. Religious freedom protects the space in which we 
can continue to serve. Religious Freedom Week began June 22, the Feast of Sts. Thomas More & John Fisher. Join 
Catholics across the country to pray and act for the freedom to serve faithfully and with integrity. Learn more at 
www.usccb.org/ReligiousFreedomWeek! 
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